PCC Secretary’s Report 2013

The PCC met on 8 occasions during the 2013. Each meeting starts and ends with a short act of worship. The PCC is composed of the Incumbent, 15 elected councillors and the following ex-officio members – Curates, Church Wardens, Assistant Wardens, Deanery Synod members and Readers. A third of the PCC seats are elected each year. Vacancies caused by retirements during a term of office are filled for a shorter term to maintain the principal of electing a third of the council each year. 
At the first meeting after the APCM the officers are appointed, for 2013 they were

Vice-Chair


Mrs Norma Townley

Secretary


Mr Mike Welsby

Treasurer


Mr Nick Hazledine (to September) Mrs Claire Deegan (from September)
Standing Committee

Incumbent, Church Wardens, Treasurer and Secretary
Finance & Fabric Committee 
Incumbent, Churchwardens, Treasurer, Secretary, Buildings Supervisor,
 Mrs Sue Beecroft (Chair) and Mrs Sandie Paisley.
Giving Committee 
Dr George Kuruvilla (Chair), Mr David Corbluth, Mrs Rhoda Evans, Mrs Nicola Hazledine, Ms Gill Kenyon and Mrs Pam Siddall.

Assistants to the Wardens
Mrs Sandie Paisley 
Reports and Topics Discussed
Proposal to open ‘Ticket to Read’ in the Simon Peter Building, Bereavement team training, Proposal for a Church plant, Pastoral care, Data Protection policy, Deanery strategy, Bishop Martin School admission policy, 2012 Parish accounts, erection of memorial on site of pauper’s grave, Woolton & Gatacre centenary, Chancel repair liability, Hall rental charges, Terms of reference for Giving Committee and Fabric & Finance committee, Giving Committee recommendations, Growth planning framework, Hub update, Whole Life church, provision of screens and projectors in Church, regular review of policies, potential reordering of memorial garden and receives regular updates from the Fabric & Finance committee.

The Giving Committee is commissioned by the PCC to recommend the allocation of a ‘tithe’ (10%) of Church Income.
The PCC, guided by the recommendations of the Giving Committee, made donations to the following charitable causes during the year

Alinafe

African pastors 

Barnabas of (Syria) 

Bishop Martin School
 

Christian Aid 

Claire house
Duffs 


FEBA radio 

Marie Curie 

Mercy ships 

Nets for Josie
 

Nazareth Trust 

Potter’s Village 

Salvation Army 

Tear Fund 

UCB 

UCCF 

Woolton Community Life 

Whitechapel project


Church Activities
St Peter’s is a lively and busy church with a large and varied congregation. The following list shows the many varied activities that are on offer:

Sundays
Three services 8:00am, 10:30am and 6:30pm (the 10:30am service is open to all at the start of the services with children’s groups withdrawing to activities suitable for their ages after approximately 15 minutes)
CYFA

Weekdays and Saturdays


Baptism preparation
Bellringers
Book club
Church cleaning group
Finance and Fabric Committee
Flower arrangers
Friendship group
Home communion (including local residential homes)
Link club
Lunch club
Men’s group
Midweek communion (Thursday 10:30am)
Minnows (pre-school children and carers)
Music group 
Small groups (bible study)
Vestry hour (enquiries regarding baptism, weddings)
Walking group
Women’s fellowship 
St Peters is also enjoys an association with the following uniformed groups

Rainbows, Brownies, Guides

Beavers, Cubs, Scouts
St Peter’s has established and is deepening working links with the churches in Speke in particular through helping at ‘The Place to Be’ and TANGO. It is believed that the benefits of the joint working flow in both directions.

The church continues to have a strong relationship with Bishop Martin School both in formal links such as the appointment of foundation governors but also from the many individuals who provide assistance and support as staff, helpers, PTA members and relatives of students.
Mike Welsby

PCC Secretary 

